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Town of Stratton
 

Selectmen’s Meeting 

October 13, 2014 
 

Members present: Selectmen – Al Dupell, Larry Bills, Chris Liller, and Kevin Robinson; Clerk - Kent 

Young; and Officer Tyler Cook of the Windham County Sheriff’s Dept.. 
 

Al Dupell called the meeting to order at 7:30pm.  Orders were reviewed and signed. 
 

Police Coverage: Officer Cook was present and reviewed the Sheriff’s Dept.’s monthly report with the 

Selectmen. 
 

Kidder Brook culvert replacement:  Chris Liller said that guardrail installation is the only remaining 

work for this project.  Once installed, Weaver will submit their final invoice.  As a follow up to the last 

meeting, Chris Liller stated that the additional paving was not within the contracted work with Weaver 

Excavating and, therefore, as determined at the last meeting, he notified the Treasurer that it was okay to 

pay that additional invoice. 
 

Town Garage: Roof Repair:  Chris Liller reported that the repairs were completed and that he will 

continue monitoring for any sign of leakage.  Security System:  Countryside Lock and Alarm will install 

the new lighting on the building this week. 
 

Road Crew Issues:  Painting:  Ron Chiodi has completed staining the cold-storage building.  Line 

Striping:  Chris Liller reported that the Class 2 roads have been striped.  Salt and Sand:  Salt is currently 

being delivered and 700 yds of sand have been delivered.  Signage: The Road Crew will determine the 

need for additional signage and upgrades to the existing signage throughout town and provide an estimate 

for next year’s budget.  Rec. Area: The Road Crew has been working on repairing discrepancies at the 

Rec. Area that were noted in the VLCT-PACIF inspection report. 
 

Meetinghouse repair:  Meeting house repair is nearly complete; however, there has been a delay due to a 

backorder for the copper roofing.   

 

Transfer Station:  The Town Clerk reported that Windham Solid Waste will be holding a seminar 

concerning the Act 148 changes, specifically the Pay-as-you-Throw requirement to be implemented next 

summer.  Once he gets the schedule he will forward it to the Chair.  He also said that Jenna Pugliese 

would like to attend that seminar to learn more about the requirement and how it will affect the resort’s 

waste management program, before working out a deal with the Town concerning the Property Managers 

use of their facilities. 
 

Minutes: Chris Liller moved to approve the minutes of the September 22, 2014 and the Oct 2, 2014 

Selectmen’s minutes.  Larry Bills seconded. All concurred. 
 

Adjourn: Larry Bills motioned to adjourn at 8:20p.m..  Chris Liller seconded.  All were in favor and the 

meeting adjourned. 
 

Minutes by:  
 

David Kent Young 
Town Clerk  


